
 

From: Richard Harris [mailto:rharris@avivacorp.com.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 19 May 2009 12:30 PM 

To: Papps, Jacinda 
Cc: Lindsay Reed; Mark Chatfield; Corey Nolan; Stephen Jones; matthew.Bartley; Mark 

Woodruff; Yogesh.Tiwari@AES.com 

Subject: Early Certified Reserve Capacity Rule Change 
 
Hi Jacinda 
 
Aviva’s comments in relation to Rule Change RC_2009_10 Early Certified Reserve 
Capacity are as follows: 
 

1. Concern with existing Market Rules 
 

• Aviva supports the proposed Rule change.  
•



• Aviva also supports the retention of Conditional Certification for such projects on the 
basis that it does flag to potential investors and the market the intention of the 
developer in regard to the project and signal its progress to achieve Certification.  

 
2. Reasons for urgency 
 

• Coolimba, like a number of other potential long lead generation projects in the WEM, 
is currently in development and has identified a deficiency in the current Rules for 
Certifying long lead projects.  

 
3. Specific changes to particular Rules 
 

• Aviva supports the new category of Early Certification and the consequential Rule 
changes to accommodate the new category. This will provide certainty for investors in 
long lead generation projects that the Facility, provided it meets the criteria for a 


